
Wednesday, December 2, 1987
VJeek 10 of Pall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - Christmas Pottery Sale, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m
- Gary Corrin (solo clarinet), 12-noon, cafeteria
- International Educational Meeting, 2:30 p.m
- SelectCare/Blue Cross/Blue Shield Representatives,

Board Room

cafeteria● r

CEN 401● f

3 to 5 p.m
- Friday Forum organizational meeting.

● r

2 p.m CEN 480c r

CLASSLINE DOWN - The ClassLine registration system will not be operating on
Thursday, December 3. Computer Services staff v/ill be testing the system.

TRADE QUESTION DISCUSSED - The International Educational Committee will

discuss the question: Should LCC develop programs to assist in international
trade. The meeting is today at 2:30 p.m. in CEN 401, All interested staff
should attend, Joe Searle, Social Science, ext, 2427

FREE JAZZ CONCERT - Come hear the LCC Performing Arts students perform a free
jazz concert on Thursday, December 3 at 8 p.m, in the main theatre. The Jazz
Band, directed by Ed McManus, and the Vocal Jazz Ensemble, directed by Dan
Sachs, will perform a variety of traditional and contemporary jazz. The
Thurston High School Jazz Band will also perform. The program will include
such favorites as "In a Mellow Tone, Ja-Da," and "How High the Moon,

EARLY DECEMBER PAYDAY - Worksheets for V7orkstudy Payroll will be distributed
on Monday, December 7 and are due back in Personnel on Tuesday, December 3.
Payday is Friday, December 18. Worksheets for Regular Payroll will be
distributed on Wednesday, December 9 and are due back in Personnel on

Thursday, December 10. Payday is Wednesday, December 23. Lorraine Allyn,
Payroll, ext, 2490

INSURANCE NEWS - New insurance comparisons of medical and vision benefits as
of November 1, 1987 have been distributed. If additional

copies are needed and/or you have questions, please call
Marie Nelson in Personnel Services at ext, 2590,

- New insurance rate charts for classified and administrative

employees are posted in the Personnel Department. These
charts show the premium increases effective January 1, 1988.
If you need a copy and/or have questions about the changes,
please call Marie Nelson at ext. 2590.

COMPUTER PROBLEMS GOT YOU DOWN? - Need help with your microcomputer?
is available to help Instructional Departments with microcomputer
He can install hardware and softv/are, trouble-shoot, do first level
maintenance or assist you in selecting hardware or software. Jim Cox can be
reached by calling Jim Ellison or Helen Hunter at ext. 2360,

MARK YOUR CALENDAR - There v/ill be a retirement reception for Mary Gay,
Personnel, on Tuesday, December 8 from 3 to 4:30 p.m. in PE 205.

VISIONS OF BEAUTY - Oil paintings by Dagoverto Benavidez are on display in the
Multicultural Center (CEN 409) through December 15.
originally from Texas and now resides in Portland,
man in his paintings.
Student Union

Jim Cox

concerns.

Benavidez, v;ho is
features birds, nature and

This show is sponsored by LA RAZA. Chicano-Latino

DIRECTORY - If you haven't already picked up your new Staff Directory, nov/'s
the time. Pick them uo in ADM 210. Diane Prokop, Institutional Advancement
ext. 2591

FOR YOUR STUDENTS - There will be a workshop for students on

Essay Test" on Wednesday, December 9 from 2 to 3 p.m.
Lab (CEN 476).

2419, for more information.

How to Take an

in the Writing Tutor's
Contact Sharon Thomas, English & Foreign Language, ext.



1. i.HOLIDAYS THIS MONTH

vacation days:

All sta can look forv;ard to the following

Thursday, December 24 through Monday, December 28 - Christmas
Friday, January 1 - New Year's Day

PLAYS BY STUDENTS - Three one-act plays produced by Adult Education
students will be performed on Saturday, December 5 at 8 p.m, in Forum
309,

Naomi Soules, Adult Education, ext. 2252
For more information, callThe free show is open to the public.

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Firewood, fir or fir and hardwood mix - $65. Delivered to most
areas. Tracy vvickv7ire, Campus Services, ext, 2543

72" sheets, $3.50 each. Karen Bond, SocialFOR SALE - Pegboard, 29
Science, ext. 2428 or 725-5018 (evenings)

A

Cute, affordable, adorable calico stuffed cats. Great forFOR SALE

Christmas gifts, can be used for decoration, pillov? or just to hold - $10,
Charlene Blinn, Counseling, ext. 2204 or 688-4483

FOR SALE - CPA registered Persian kitten, cream colored male, V7ill be 11 weeks
old on Christmas day - $125. Don McNair, Hath, ext. 2399 or 485-1580

FOR SALE - Ten-Speed, men's Clubman bike; IQ-speed, women's Schv/inn bike;
Honda Elite 30 bike. Jo Anne McGillivary, Data Processing, ext. 2826 or
344-5601

another book written by Bjo Ashv/ill,The Runaways,HOT OFF THE PRESS!

(Counseling) is nov; available in the LCC Bookstore, It's the perfect
Christmas gift for children grades four through eight.

NANTED - I am interested in purchasing an Atari or Intellivision video game
system V7ith lots of game cartridges, Ellen Jones, Veterans' Office, ext.
2653

WANTED - Secondary education student and family v?ith one spayed housebroken
dog, desperately need' two or three bedroom home near Spencer Butte Middle
School/South Eugene High School/U of 0. Need prior to Christmas. Will pay
around $435. Lorna or David Funnell, Adult Education, ext, 2252 or 342-4817
(home)

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

FIRST TIME EVER SATURDAY SURPLUS SALE

DECEMBER 5, 1987 10 A.H. TO 3 P.M.

ITEMS FOR SALE TO GENEPvAL PUBLIC

- IBM Typev;riters - Correcting and Selectric
- Other brand manual and electric typrewriters
- Audio cassette players
- Swivel office chairs

- Office side chairs

- Desks

- Calculators

- Sewing machines
- Electronic testing equipment
- Television cameras and components
- Many miscellaneous items

Bob Cudmore, Property Control, ext. 2572Additional Information:

DO YOUR CHRISTMAS SHOPPD*3 IN THE BOOKSTORE!!

Cookbooks

Crafts Books

20% off

20% off

Childrens Books on Sale

All Bookbags & Back Packs $3.00 off

ChristiTBS merchandise 20% off

Specials on Clothing



Thursday, December 3, 1987
Week 10 of Pall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - No ClassLine registration today
- Free Jazz Concert, 8 p.m Performing Arts Theatre● f

FREE JAZZ CONCERT - Come hear the LCC Performing Arts students perform a free
jazz concert tonight at 8 p,m, in the main theatre. The Jazz Band, directed
by Ed McManus, and the Vocal Jazz Ensemble, directed by Dan Sachs, will
perform a variety of traditional and contemporary jazz.
School Jazz Band will also perform.

“In a Mellow Tone,

The Thurston High
The program will include such favorites

Ja-Da," and "How High the Moon."as

COMPUTER USERS TAKE NOTE - Access to the mainframe computer will be
temporarily halted beginning Monday, December 21 at 5 p.m. until Tuesday,
December 22 at 9 a.m. Computer Services staff v/ill be running fall term
grades at this time. This means that you will not be able to access E-Mail,
Bulletin Board, dovvnload or upload, etc. Computer Services, ext, 2245

FRIDAY FORUM - This friday's "Forum" features speaker Guy Burton who is with
the Committee in Solidarity with South American People, The film "Central
America: the Roots of the Crisis" will be shown from 11:30 to 1 p.m. Friday
Forum begins at 9 a.m. and continues until 2 p.m, and takes place in the
cafeteria.

FREE CONCERT - The LCC Symphonic Band and LCC Percussion Ensemble

will perform free on Tuesday, December 8 at 8 p.m.
theatre. The Symphonic Band, directed by Ed McManus,

"A Night on Bald Mountain,

in the Performing Arts main
will perform "American

Stars and Ears," and "Elsa*s

The Percussion Ensemble, directed by Nathan
Percussion Movement,"

Overture,
Processions to the Cathedral.
Cammack, will perform
"London Bridge," and

"Sabra Dance,
The Downfall of Paris,

"Tryptych,

ATTENTION NEW EMPLOYEES - New employee orientation is scheduled for 8 a.m,
Wednesday, December 9 in PE 205.

on

THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU

It was indeed a friendship party
This is not goodbye-I shall

Sue Kangas

- A warm and special thanks goes to all those v/ho participated in the
ilulticultural Center's Open House. You helped make it a success, A very
special thanks goes to Chuck Loftin for donating the Dr, Martin Luther King,
Jr, bronze plaque, Connie Mesquita

- I would like to thank the Mechanics Department who quickly and efficiently
put my poor old van back together again and got me back on the road!
job, Bjo Ashwill, Counseling

- Thank you for giving me a day to remember,
and I thank you all for sharing it with me,
return. Best wishes for a happy holiday season.

Good

^ne holiday tradition spans the
wonderful mix of cultures in America:

Giving to those who have less. Spe
cial drives abound at this time of the

year. Give of yourself—time to pre
pare a holid^ dnner for the home
less perhaps. Give of your wealth—a
check to your favcxite nonpro&t
organization. Give of your bounty—
donate items you no longer need to a
deserving charity. Give of your love—-
make this a memorable holiday lor
your friends and family.

^ive calendars to young adults or
newlyweds with family birthdays,
anniversaries, and other ^>edal
occasions already marked Address
books, favcvite redpes. and photo
albums filled with old family pictures

give your new family membm a wel
come sense of belon^^ng.

«^he first Qiristmas
were baked, decorated dough. In the
1870s, pape-, tin, wax, tinsel, card
board, and glass decorationswere
introduced Revive an old tradition

and make your own ornaments from
dou^ this year.

tree ornaments



-ADS-

FOR SALE - Men's Mishiki 10-speed bicycle - S50. Jan Brown, Torch,
345-5796

FOR SALE - Antiques: iloritake cake set, pair of Gibson Girl wacercolors
(Borax advertisements, 1904), coffee grinder (circa 1380), butcher's
cleaver, Victorian serving basket. Royal Doulton Prince Edward
Coixnemorative cup, cloisonne match box, hanging scale. All reasonably
priced. Marilyn Marcus, Counseling, 485-7103

00 YOU BELIEVE III MERMAIDS AND CAN YOU SEE THROUGH THE EMPEROR'S NSV
CLOTHES? - Would you like to win two, round-trip tickets to Copenhagen,
Denmark? The winner will be chosen at a drawing on May 21, 1988, at the
Valley River Inn in Eugene at the banquet of the Pacific Northwest
Convention of the Danish Sisterhood and Danish Brotherhood in America.
You need not be present to win. These two tickets were donated by SAS
Airlines to help pay for the costs of this convention and are good for
one year after the drawing. Chances may be bought for SI each. This
drawing is sponsored by the Eugene Centennial Lodge #348, Danish
Brotherhood in America. Peter Jensen, English & Foreign Language, ext.
2419 or 485-6312

4

■Jt'

from

The Renaissance Room

Orders must be placed and pre-patd by Thursday Dec. 10

Christmas Stollen * $3.00
Renaissance Room

(a German Tradition)

Carmel Pecan Cinnamon Rolls - $3.00
(1/2 Dozen)

Pecan Pie, 4 Inch - $ 1.50
)4.00

I S

Please call or stop by the
Renaissance Room Ext. 2697
Orders will be delivered

December 16.

BRUNCH VEEK - DECEMBER 7-10
S4.00

Choice of oat: Ifoettail. Appetizer, Entree, ud Deiferl

Appetizer*
yj

Oruge Sberbei
Creamy Mushroom Cruat

RilleUes Maisoo

Entree*

Poached Egg Renaisaaooe

Goocchi v/Fennell Sausage*
CbkteD Breast Oscar
Moate Cristo Sandvich

4-

$.25 DetaerU

Christmas Yule Log
Linzertorte

Peach Melba
4-

FROM EVERY
POPCORN

SALE
DO YCXJR CHRIS1MAS SHOPPING IN IHE BOOKSTORE! 11

WILL BE DONATE! Ccokbooks

Crafts Bocks

20% off

20% off

Chilcarens Books on SaleTO THE NEEDY

THROUGH

X CAMPUS MINISTRIES
All Bookbags & Bac:k Packs $3,00 off

Christmas irercjhandise 20% off

Specials on Clotliing4-
, _ N0W-DEC.18TH . .
t: IN THE BOOKSTORE 4



Monday, December 7, 1987
Week 11 of Fall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

OOPS, WE GOOFED! - LCC*s Winter Term Schedule & Report incorrectly lists the
ClassLine long distance telephone number on page 2, Using this number would,
of course, inconvenience our students in the outlying areas as well as the
business that currently uses this number. All staff and faculty should advise
students who register by long-distance that the correct number is
1-800-541-8984.

MARKETING FAIR - There will be a marketing "show and tell" Wednesday, December
9, The display will be in the cafeteria from 12-noon to 4 p.m. and will then
be used as part of a presentation to the LCC Board of Education that night.
The display will feature examples of advertising, publications, college
displays, and other communication activities implemented in the past year.
All staff are encouraged to drop by the fair,

YES, BUT... - Attending LCC is more expensive than enrolling at Oregon State
and Western Oregon State and almost as expensive as University of Oregon,
according to a cost of higher education comparison in the November 23
Springfield News, The newspaper didn’t state, however, that the numbers
represent costs of attending school away from home for a typical full-time
student. LCC's 32,000 students are unlike state system students, for the most
part, in that 3 of 4 are part-time, most live in their own homes or with
parents, are older (average age is 29), and so on. Attending a non-dormitory
school such as LCC might cost $6,051 a year for those coming from out of the
area and renting an apartment. But, that group represents only a small
portion of our enrollment and is not typical and, therefore, should not be
thought of as characterizing our student body. Larry Romine, Institutional
Advancement

INVITED - All staff members and students are cordially invited to the Health &
Physical Education Department Winter Term Open House Wednesday, December 9 in
the gym lobby. Included in the all-day festivities will be displays,
demonstrations, and FREE POPCORN! Instructors will be on hand to answer

questions about their classes and to help you decide what class is right for
you.

CONGRATULATIONS! - The c:^'7E Department in conjunction with the Oregon Media
Task Force for Cooperative Education has been named winner of the Advertising
Council’s Keim Award. It was awarded for best local implementation of an
advertising campaign in support of the national organization's Advertising
Council campaign. The multi-media public service advertising campaign was
created to raise awareness and increase participation by college students in
the Cooperative Education program. The campaign theme is "You Can Earn a
Future When You Earn a Degree." Cooperative Education is an educational method
which combines classroom study with periods of paid, career related off-campus
work.

HOLIDAY HOURS

- The Center Lab will be closed from Monday, December 21 until Monday, January
4. If any faculty need to use the lab during this time, please contact Jim
Ellison, Telecommunications and Instructional Support, at ext, 2360,

- Printing/Graphics will be closed Thursday, December 24 through Sunday,
January 3. Please submit all work needed the first day of winter term by
Friday, December 18.

CLOSED - The Financial Services counter will be closed Wednesday, December 9
from 11:30 a.m, to 1:30 p.m.

COMPUTER USERS TAKE NOTE - Access to the mainframe computer will be
temporarily halted beginning Monday, December 21 at 5 p.m. until Tuesday,
December 22 at 9 a.m. Computer Services staff will be running fall term
grades at this time. This means that you will not be able to access E-Mail,
Bulletin Board, download or upload, etc. Computer Services, ext. 2245

ATTENTION NEW EMPLOYEES - New employee orientation is scheduled for 8 a.m. on
Wednesday, December 9 in PE 205,



IMPORTANT MEETING SCHEDULED - All LCCEA members are encouraged to attend
a very important meeting on Thursday, December 10 at 3 p.m. in Forum
309. There will be an updated report on contract negotiations, George
Alvergue, Social Science Department

LCC GOES TO VALLEY RIVER CENTER - LCC will have an information booth at

Valley River Center Thursday and Friday, December 10 and 11. Visitors
to the booth can pick up a brochure describing college offerings, apply
for admission, and learn how to use ClassLine, The LCC booth will be

located in the Montgomery Ward wing. Hours are 9:30 a,m. to 9 p,m.
Volunteers are needed to transport materials to VRC on Wednesday,
December 9 after 9 p,m. Return transport is also needed Friday,
December 11, after 9 p,m. Volunteers are needed to help staff the
information booth at VRC Thursday and Friday, December 10 and 11,
Two-hour time slots are available beginning at 10 a,m. each day. Please
call Charlene Blinn, Counseling, ext, 2235, to join in this marketing
event. Dee Tipping, Student Services

RETIREMENT NEWS - The Public Employees' Retirement System v?ants to
remind you that if you wish to file a variable annuity election, or make
a change from a previous election, the election form must be on file
with PERS by 12/31/67 to be effective 1/1/88. While you're at it, think
about whether you need to change your PERS beneficiary. Forms may be
obtained in Personnel, Germaine Mock, Personnel

WHAT A DEAL] - For only $10 you can have your name printed in the Men's
and Women's 1987-88 Basketball Program (under a special billing labeled
"Friends of the Titans"). Inquire at the Athletics Office how you can
support this good cause. Thanks, Coaches Bates and LooSy ext. 2215

BOXES TO MAIL? - If you have any holiday packages to mail, remember
that the Work Activity Center can do the job for you. Your packages go

The center is located

one block from the LCC Dowtov;n Center. Howard Bird^
by U.P.S, and there is a .50 charge per package,
at 1149 Willamette
ext. 2921

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

Recruitment and Referral Clerk,
closes December 8,

Personnel Services, Clerk V, classified.

Financial Aid Advisor, Financial Aid, Aide VII, classified, closes
December 17,

Carpenter, Campus Services, Carpenter I, classified, closes December 17,

HCHDAY TUESDAY UEDNESDAY THURSWY FRIDAY

Soup: LMon Celtry 1,10; 1,50
Btan Pasta

Chili 1.15; 160

Spinach Broccoli
Chickin Bwibo

Chili

Potato Chresa

Bad Barltr

Chili

Chaatar Paa

Han 6 Baan

Chili

CraM o< Lattvca

Savory Chickan

Chili

Catataria

Hot Foods
Hungarian Pork Chop 1.65
Baal Zucchini Cass. 1.75

Turkey Brill 1.55

Chickan Han Nushroon Pia

Baal Roll Ups 1.75
Famars Bruodh 1.55

Wal AWrad 1.65

Lasagna 1.65
Fishuich H/Cola Slaw 1.55

Beat Burgundy 1.75
Baked H«i ii/Fruit sc. 1.85

Shrinp Toast l.SS

Fish Sardinia 1.75

Pork Chop Suay 1.65

Pitza Burger l.SS

Vagatabla: Ranch Frias

Nixad Uagatablas
Canned Buttered Beats

Rica Broccoli

Scalloped Potatoes
Staued Tonatoas

Peas Parsley Buttarad Potatoes

French Cut Breen Beats

Crooked Neck Sguash

Spinach
Caulillowar

Noodles

Corn

Snack Bar Taco *1.10

Beat Tviala 1,10

Hot Beat Sinduieh 1.95

Taco <1.10

Solt Burrito *1.60

Hot Turkey Sanduich 1.65

Taco *1.10; Tostada *1.10
Hot Baal Sanduich 1.95

M/Potatoas

Taco *1.10; Enchilada
only I.IS; u/baans 1.50

Hot Pork Sandwich 1.95

Taco *1.10

Chili Rallano 1.75

Fried Chickan 1.65

Mini Lunch: Baal Zucchini, Salad,

Uag., Roll k Btr. 1.50
Beat Roll Ups, Salad,

Vag., Roll h Btr. 1,50
Lasagna, Salad, Vtg.
Roll k Btr. l.SO

Beat Burgundy, Salad,
Vag., Roll k Btr. 1.50

Chop Suay, Salad, <Jag.
Roll k Btr. l.SD

tiagatarian; Tonato Pia 1.50 Cheese Enchiladas l.SO Cottage Chtasa Balls,
u/Nushrocn sauce l.SO

Putt Corn Pudding l.SO Egg Roll i.50
Fried Rica

Lunch Uagon
Special

Hungarian Pork Chop

Potatoes, Beats, Ro11
k Butter 2.65

Chickan Han Pia

Rica Spinach
Roll k Butter 2.25

Veal Altrao, Potatoes,

Broccoli, Roll 6 Butter
Baked Han u/Sauca,
Salad, Peas, Roll
k Butter 2.45

Fish Sardinia,

Potatoes, Braar, Beans
Roll k Butter 2.45

I

2.65



Wednesday, December 9, 1937
Week 11 of Fall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - New Eraployee Orientation, 3 a.m
- H & PS Open House, 9 a.m, to 5 p.m
- Music and Skits, 12-noon to 1 p.m
- Chris Sorenson (solo guitar), 12-noon, cafeteria
- Marketing Fair, 12-noon to 4 p.m
- Financial Services Counter closed 11:30 a.m, to 1:30 p.ra.

- How to Take an Essay Test Workshop, 2 to 3 p.m
- LCC Board of Education meeting, 7:30 p.ra

PE 205

gym lobby
Performing Arts Theatre

● r

● /

● r

cafeteria● /

CEN 475● f

Board Room● /

BOARD MEETING TONIGHT - The LCC Board meets tonight to discuss items that
include a request for contingency funds for additional marketing and elections
activities planned for the College as part of the 1987-88 Marketing Plan.

GRANT ROUNDTABLE - The Gran-t Steering Committee is meeting this Friday to
continue work on improving LCC's ability to obtain grant funding. The last
half of the meeting will be devoted to a Grant Roundtable for staff v/ho are
thinking about applying for grants and want to try their ideas out on others.
If you v7ould like to discuss an idea, learn more about LCC*s grant process or
talk to some of the LCC staff members who have been successful in obtaining
grants, drop in. The Roundtable portion of the meeting will be held in
Library 316 (mezzanine) this Friday from 10:45 to 11:30 a.m. Diane Dann,
Institutional Advancement

IMPORTANT MEETING SCHEDULED - All LCCEA members are encouraged to attend a
very important meeting on Thursday, December 10 at 3 p.m. in FOR 309. There
will be an updated report on contract negotiations, George Alvergue, Social
Science, ext. 2433

FUNDS STILL AVAILABLE - The Professional Development Fund has money available
for short-term faculty leave. The committee will review the requests on a

monthly basis. For further information and applications, contact Pat John or
Vonnie Ross, Study Skills, ext, 2440.

HEAR YE, HEAR YE - All staff are invited to a retirement party for John
Shuster who has been Lead Welding Instructor at LCC for 20 years. Industrial
Technology Programs will also be dedicating the metallurgy room in memory of
Chet Aubrey, These events will take place in APR 107 on Friday, December 11
from 10 a.m, to 12-noon. Refreshments will be served and a good time is
guaranteed to be had by all. We hope to see you there. Colleen Cairney,
Industrial Technology, ext, 2843

LISTEN FOR ADS - LCC has a 60-second spot running on four local stations
(KMGE PM, KPNIJ AM/PM, KUGN AH/FM, and KZEL FM) now until registration begins.
The spot focuses on the quality of teaching and the caring attitudes of
faculty. Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement

ESSAY CONTEST - The Associated Students of LCC are sponsoring an essay and
speech contest and v;ould like instructors to spread the word to their
students. There will be cash prizes of $50 for first prize and $25 for second
prize. The essay should be 500 words or less and the deadline for entries is

January 15, Speeches should be three to five minutes in length and entries
for this category are due January 12, Entries should be submitted to the

ASLCC office on the fourth floor of the Center Building. For more
information, call the ASLCC at ext. 2330.

HOLIDAY HOURS

- The Center Lab will be closed from Monday, December 21 until Monday, January
4, If any faculty need to use the lab during this time, please contact Jim
Ellison, Telecommunications and Instructional Support, at ext, 2350.

- Printing/Graphics will be closed Thursday, December 24 through Sunday,
January 3. Please submit all work needed the first day of winter term by
Friday, December 18,



TIS THE SEASON TO GIVE - Christmas at T?omenspace, a shelter home for
abused woraen and children, will be a happier one v/ith your donations.
Needed are new or "used but good" toys, books, and clothes for kids,
infants to 14 years old, or cash to help our Santa fill the v;ish list.
Deadline for donations is December 18. Thanks! Sue Thomoson, H & PE,
ext. 2271 or 2545 or 689-4467

BOXES TO MAIL? - If you have any holiday packages to mail, remember
that the Wori: Activity Center can do the job for you. Your packages go
by U.P.S, and there is a .50 charge per package in addition to the
U.P.S. charge. The center is located at 1149 Ifillamette - one block
from the LCC Dov?town Center. Hov;ard Bird, ext, 2921

TOMORROW IS THE LAST DAY TO ORDER GOODIES FROM THE RENAISSANCE ROOM

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

Records Clerk, 3/4 time, hours are 8 a,m, to 3 ?.m., Adult Basic
Education/High School Completion, Clerk III, classified, closes December
17.

Financial Aid Advisor, Financial Aid, Aide Vll, classified, closes
December 17,

Carpenter, Campus Services, Carpenter I, classified, closes December 17.

-ADS-

3SANS FOR SALS - The Senior Companion Program is selling their fabulous
Patchwork Bean Soup Mi:i again as a fundraiser for transportation. The
pac!;ages sell for $2. If you would like to order, please call 6S3-8043
and we will deliver. The soup mi;: makes an excellent Christmas gift.
Get yours before the supply is gonel

FOR RENT - My summer cabin is for rent for a winter getaway. Only 20
miles from Ht. Bachelor. Sleeps 4+, has kitchen, color TV, and

fireplace, ?45 per night. Ginny Nelson, English and Foreign Language,
ext, 2419 or 68S-S188 (evenings)

FOR SALE - 1974 GHC half-ton pickup truck, low mileage, cloth interior,
automatic, power brakes and steering, radio, extra gas tank, clean and
in good condition. Dottie Skeers, Food Service, 746-1840

FOR SALE - Logan Junior matcutters available at the Bookstore. Good for

making your ovm mat picture frames. Also available are fantastic

Christmas gifts at 20 percent off the normal price.

FOR SALE - Two tickets to the Nutcracker Suite Ballet on Friday,
December 18, These are rear orchestra seats priced at $15.75 each.
T7ill sell both for $25. Penny Palmer, MRC, ext, 2399

FOR SALE - Two Studded snow tires, used only one season, very little
wear, mounted on wheels, size P-205/75R14 - $30 each.
Personnel, ext. 2283 or 687-8738

FOR SALE - Very nice recliner three-cushion sofa in modern earth tones.
Like new - $400 or best offer.
2302

Trish Kocher,

Larry Warford, President's Office, ext.

FOR SALE - Like new top-of-the-line queen-size Sealy mattress and box
springs, frame and Thomasville Country Oak headboard,
old, new cost is over $1,250. Yours for just $750,
President's Office, ext, 2302

FOR SALE - Men's Nishiki 10-speed bicycle - $50.
345-5796

FOR SALE - Antiques: Noritake cake set, pair of Gibson Girl watercolors
(Borax advertisements, 1904), coffee grinder (circa 1880), butcher's
cleaver, Victorian serving basket. Royal Doulton Prince Edward

Commemorative cup, cloisonne match box, hanging scale,
available for viewing.
Counseling, 485-7103

FREE - Female Golden Retriever puppy, 7 months old, has shots, spayed,
ilari Reed, campus Planning, ext, 2569 or 726-5595 (Debbie)

NANTED — Still looking for a house or duplex to rent alone or
established household to share with one other woman,
of Eugene but will consider other locations,
ext. 2688 or 683-1873

Family with one spayed, housebroken dog, desperately need two
or tnree bedroom home near Spencer Butte Middle Schooi/South Eugene High
..cnool/U or 0, Need prior to Christmas. Nill oay around $435. Lorna
or DaviQ Punnell, Adult Education, ext. 2252 or 342-4817 (home)

Only a few months
Larry Warford,

Jan Brown, Torch,

Photos are

Marilyn Marcus,All reasonably priced.

Prefer south side

Shan Titus, Admissions,

■:a>7ted



Thursday, December 10, 1987
Week 11 of Fall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext 2591

TODAY - LCCEA meeting, 3 p.m
- Free Christmas Concert,

FOR 309

8 p.m
● r

Performing Arts Theatre● r

PSA PROMOTES LITERACY - The Literacy Coalition, to which LCC belongs, recently
helped produce a public service announcement with the local ABC-TV affiliate
KE2I. The Literacy Coalition was founded in the spring of 1906 and is
comprised of local businesses,
training/employment agencies,
coordinate adult literacy services in Lane County,
with resources from a national library grant administered by the Eugene Public
Library, As the main provider of adult literacy instruction in Lane County,
LCC provides leadership and support to many of the Coalition activities. LCC
staff serve on the finance, publicity, recruitment, training, and learning
disability committtees of the Coalition, In addition, the monthly nev/sletter
"Update" is edited by an LCC staff member, and distributed to over 1,200
individuals, businesses, and agencies in Lane County. Currently, volunteers
are needed to assist with tutoring adult learners in basic reading or English
As A Second Language, and to assist with office support, marketing,
recruitment, and other support activities. If you would like to get involved,
contact the Adult Literacy Volunteer Program Coordinator Lisa Henry at ext.
2919 between 2 and 6 p.m., Monday through Thursday. And watch KEZI for the
PSA, Dave Oatman, HSC, ext, 2515

service agencies, libraries, schools, and job
Its purpose is to promote public awareness and

The Coalition is staffed

HOLIDAY DAILY SCHEDULE - There will be one more Daily this month on Tuesday,
December 15. No E-Mail Daily entries will be accepted for this Daily only.
Please route by intercampus mail or hand deliver to ADM 210, The first Daily
of the new year will be -Flonday, January 4. Diane Prokop, Institutional
Advancement, ext, 2591

The Grant Steering Committee is meeting tomorrow toGRANT ROUNDTABLE

continue work on improving LCC's ability to obtain grant funding. The last
half of the meeting will be devoted to a Grant Roundtable for staff v;ho are
thinking about applying for grants and want to try their ideas out on others.
If you would like to discuss an idea, learn more about LCC's grant process or ●.
talk to some of the LCC staff members who have been successful in obtaining
grants, drop in. The Roundtable portion of the meeting will be held in
Library 316 (mezzanine) tomorrow from 10:45 to 11:30 a.m, Diane Dann,
Institutional Advancement

OP NOTE - Four LCC Speech Communication students-Andrea Pasutti, Brad
Neuschwander, Vincent Jones, and Mark Llerna-competed December 4 and 5 in the
Clark College Penguin Invitational Forensics Tournament, which was attended by
28 colleges and universities and nearly 300 students. While none of our
students brought home trophies, they did receive impressive ratings for the
three speaking rounds judged. Andrea Pasutti and Brad Neuschwander V7era rated
first in several rounds of persuasive speaking and prose interpretation.
Overall, they ranked in the top one-fourth to one-eighth in their events. Our
student's performances are especially commendable considering that they
competed (from our fledgling forensics program) with college juniors and
seniors from fully developed and prestigious forensics programs such as the
University of Oregon, Carroll College, and Whitman College. We expect to
return to competition the weekend of February 5 and 6 at Clackamas Community
College in Portland, hopefully adding a few more students to this worthy
activity. Barbara Breaden, Eng. & For. Lang.

TOMORROW - All staff are invited to a retirement party for John
Shuster who has been Lead Welding Instructor at LCC for 20 years. Industrial
Technology Programs will also be dedicating the metallurgy room in memory of
Chet Aubrey, These events will take place in APR 107 on Friday, December 11
from 10 a.m, to 12-noon, Refreshments will be served and a good time is
guaranteed to be had by all. We hope to see you there, Colleen Cairney,
Industrial Technology, ext. 2843

THANK YOU - A special thank you to Special Maintenance staff Alvin Howard,
Bob Cramblit and Bob Dyck for completion of the job of replacing the wind sock
atop the Flight Technology building at Mahlon Sweet Airport, It was no easy
task with the high winds. Jo Anderson, Plight Technology
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Thursday, December 10, 1987
Week 11 of Fall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - LCCEA meeting, 3 p.m FOR 309

Free Christmas Concert, 8 p.m
● f

Performing Arts Theatre● f

PSA PROMOTES LITERACY - The Literacy Coalition, to which LCC belongs, recently
helped produce a public service announcement with the local ABC-TV affiliate
KEZI, The Literacy Coalition was founded in the spring of 1906 and is
comprised of local businesses, service agencies, libraries, schools, and job
training/employment agencies. Its purpose is to promote public awareness and
coordinate adult literacy services in Lane County, The Coalition is staffed
with resources from a national library grant administered by the Eugene Public
Library, As the main provider of adult literacy instruction in Lane County,
LCC provides leadership and support to many of the Coalition activities, LCC
staff serve on the finance, publicity, recruitment, training, and learning
disability committtees of the Coalition, In addition, the monthly newsletter
"Update” is edited by an LCC staff member, and distributed to over 1,200
individuals, businesses, and agencies in Lane County, Currently, volunteers
are needed to assist with tutoring adult learners in basic reading or English
As A Second Language, and to assist with office support, marketing,
recruitment, and other support activities. If you would like to get involved,
contact the Adult Literacy Volunteer Program Coordinator Lisa Henry at ext,

Monday through Thursday, And watch KESI for the
Dave Oatman, HSC, ext. 2515

HOLIDAY DAILY SCHEDULE - There will be one more Daily this month on Tuesday,
December 15, No E-Mail Daily entries will be accepted for this Daily only.
Please route by intercampus mail or hand deliver to ADM 210, The first Daily
of the new year will be Monday, January 4, Diane Prokop, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2591

2919 between 2 and 6 p,m
PSA,

● /

The Grant Steering Committee is meeting tomorrow toGRANT ROUNDTABLE

continue work on improving LCC*s ability to obtain grant funding. The last
half of the meeting will be devoted to a Grant Roundtable for staff vmo are
thinking about applying for grants and want to try their ideas out on others.
If you would like to discuss an idea, learn more about LCC's grant process or
talk to some of the LCC staff members who have been successful in obtaining
grants, drop in. The Roundtable portion of the meeting will be held in
Library 316 (mezzanine) tomorrow from 10:45 to 11:30 a,m, Diane Dann,
Institutional Advancement

OF NOTE - Four LCC Speech Communication students-Andrea. Pasutti, Brad
Neuschwander, Vincent Jones, and Mark Llerna-competed December 4 and 5 in the
Clark College Penguin Invitational Forensics Tournament, which was attended by
28 colleges and universities and nearly 300 students. While none of our
students brought home trophies, they did receive impressive ratings for the
three speaking rounds judged, Andrea Pasutti and Brad Neuschwander v;ere rated
first in several rounds of persuasive speaking and prose interprebation.
Overall, they ranked in the top one-fourth to one-eighth in their events. Our
student*s performances are especially commendable considering that they
competed (from our fledgling forensics program) with college juniors and
seniors from fully developed and prestigious forensics programs such as the
University of Oregon, Carroll College, and Whitman College, We expect to
return to competition the weekend of February 5 and 6 at Clackamas Community
College in Portland, hopefully adding a few more students to this worthy
activity. Barbara Breaden, Eng. & For, Lang.

TOMORROW - All staff are invited to a retirement party for John
Shuster who has been Lead Welding Instructor at LCC for 20 years. Industrial
Technology Programs will also be dedicating the metallurgy room in memory of
Chet Aubrey. These events will take place in APR 107 on Friday, December 11
from 10 a.m, to 12-noon, Refreshments will be served and a good time is
guaranteed to be had by all. We hope to see you there. Colleen Cairney,
Industrial Technology, ext. 2843

THANK YOU - A special thank you to Special Maintenance staff Alvin Howard,
Bob Cramblit and Bob Dyck for completion of the job of replacing the wind sock
atop the Flight Technology building at Mahlon Sweet Airport. It was no easy
task with the high winds. Jo Anderson, Flight Technology



FOOD SERVICE HOLIDAY HOURS

- v7ednesdayf December 16

Cafeteria

Snack Bar

7 a,m, to 1:30 p.m.
10:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

- Thursday, December 17 - Thursday, December 31

7:30 a.ni. to 3:30 p.m.Snack Bar

-ADS-

BEAIJS FOR SALE - The Senior Companion Program is selling their fabulous
Patchwork Bean Soup flix again as a fundraiser for transportation. The

' .. packages sell for $2. If you would like to order, please call 583-8043
and we will deliver. The soup mix makes an excellent Christmas gift.
Get yours before the supply is gone!

FOR RENT - f'y summer cabin is for rent for a winter getav/ay. Only 20
miles from Mt. Bachelor. Sleeps 4+, has kitchen, color TV, and
fireplace. S45 per night. Ginny Nelson, English and Foreign Language,
ext. 2419 or 686-8188 (evenings)

FOR SALE - Women's Nordica ski boots, size G, excellent condition

$35. Dayle ^’ilson, LRC, ext. 2540 or 741-2300 (evenings)

FOR SALE - 1974 GMC half-ton pickup truck, low mileage, cloth
interior, automatic, power brakes and steering, radio, extra gas tank,
clean and in good condition. Dottie Skeers, Food Service, 746-1040

FOR SALE - Two tickets to the Nutcracker Suite Ballet on Friday,
December 18.

Will sell both for $25.
These are rear orchestra seats priced at $15.75 each.

Penny Palmer, HRC, ext. 2399

FOR SALE - Two studded snov? tires, used only one season, very little
wear, mounted on wheels, size P-205/75R14 - $30 each. Trish Kocher,
Personnel, ext. 2283 or 687-8738

FREE - Female Golden Retriever puppy, 7 months old, has shots, spayed.
Mari Reed, campus Planning, ext. 2569 or 726-5595 (Debbie)

FALL TERM DANCE PROGRAM OPEN SHOW, FRIDAY, DECEMBER 11, PE 101 (AUXILIARY GYM)

DO YOUR CHRISIMAS SHOPPING IN THE BOOKSTORE:! I

♦ ^4-

(ODcikbooks

(drafts Books

20% off

20% off

Childrens Books on Sale
/Wjsaf.

All Bookbags & Back Packs $3.00 off
FROM EVERY

ChristrcBS merchandise 20% off
POPCORN

Specials on (Clothing

This year's L.C.C. Intramural 3,000 meters Tur)cey Trot

brought 12 students and 10 staff members to the annual fun

The goal of this race, was to be an outright win

ner in men’s and women's divisions, or come as close to a

time as possible and win one of six prized turkeys. ’

< A❖

HEwalk/run.

4^4^

mnpredicted 4-

MIN iOUTRIGHT WINNERS

4^
TIME

4^
4-413:45John Winquist (Counseling)

WOMEN Pam Starling (Student)

MEN

415:03

4

4PREDICTED TIME WINNERS

TIME

DIFFERENCE

.06(CWE)

(Athletics)

(Science)

(Undeclared)

Joe Freeman

Sue Thompson

Kerry Sweet

STUDENT WOMEN Julie Sells

STAFF MEN

STAFF WOMEN

STUDENT MEN

1.08

.42

.26



Tuesday, December 15, 1987
Week 12 of Fall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - Bookstore has extended hours to 7:30 p.m. today and tomorrow to buy
back used books.

CLOSINGS - The Daily ceases publication with this issue; back Monday, January
4. Send items to Editor Diane Prokop, ADfl 210.

- Student Health closes at noon, Friday, December 18; reopens Monday,
January 4. In event of medical emergency, call Security, ext.

- Center Lab closes Monday, December 21; reopens Monday, January 4.

- Multicultural Center closes Monday, December 21; reopens Monday,
January 4.

- Women's Center closes Monday, December 21; reopens Monday, January

2558.

4.

- Marketing Office closes Monday, December 21; reopens Monday,
January 4,

Wednesday, December 23; reopens
Winter term textbooks available

- Bookstore closes at 12:30 p.m
8 a.m

● /

Tuesday, December 29.
December 29-30-31.

● /

- Printing/Graphics closes Thursday, December 24; reopens Monday,
January 4.

TOMORROW - You're invited to attend a Brown Bag Coffee at the Downtown Center
from noon to 1 p.m. Community Education and Economic Development Division
is hosting. For details, call Lauri Patterson at ext. 2949.

AEROBICS FOR CHARITY - An aerobics class is scheduled for this week and next

to raise money for a dance scholarship. A donation of $10 is asked for
sessions that run from 12-noon to 1 p.m. December 14-17 and December 21-23
in P.E. 101. To participate, write a check to "LCC Foundation/Dance Scholar
ship" and present it to the P.E. Office. Be sure to get a receipt to take to
the first class.

MAINFRAME SHUTDO^VN - The mainframe will be running fall term grades from 5 p.m.
December 21 until 9 a.m. December 22, There will be no access to E-Mail, etc

during that overnight period.

DEADLINE FRIDAY - This Friday, December 18, is the last chance to help Santa
fill the gift list for abused persons at Womenspace shelter home. Needed are
cash or new or used "but good" toys, books and clothes for up-to-age-14 kids.
Call Sue Thompson, Health & P.E., at ext. 2271 or 2545 or 689-4487.

NEW ALL-TIME HIGH - Giving to United Way by LCC staff this year was up 15
percent over last year. Total giving, $9,406, surpassed the previous all-
time high reached in 1983 by $195, All units—classified, faculty, and
administrators—beat last year's giving totals,
keyperson.
faculty, and Jim Ellison led the administrators,
said the effort demonstrates "once .

to helping our neighbors help themselves,
"leadership and concerted effort."

● f

Helen Hunter was campaign

Joyce Kofford led classified staff; Kathleen Wiederholt led the
President Richard Turner, III,

again the depth of our caring and commitment
He praised the campaign team's

HOLIDAY PROGRAMMING - KLCC 89.7 FM has a variety of special gifts for the
On December 20, "Festive Folk" airs at 10 a.m. with folk and acoustic

Christmas Eve, there is a

7:30 p.m. "Paul Winter Consort Winter Solstice Whole Earth Christmas Celebrat-
it's Handel's "Messiah" under

it's "A Gospel Christmas:
the

season,

music from the British Isles and North America.

Christmas morning, from 9 a.m. to noon.
At 8 p.m. on Christmas,

To ring in the New Year, beginning at 7:30 p.m
New Year's Eve Special" will feature live jazz from around the country.

ion.

the baton of Helmut Rilling.
Music and Memories. ● r



NEED A 1988 CALENDAR?

selling wall calendars as a fundraising project. The 20-inch by 13-inch
calendars feature full-color pictures of Soviet and American citizens.

Joe Kremers, ext, 2434 in Social Science,
at ext. 2328 to see or order calendars.

Members of the Eugene-Soviet Sister City Program are

Contact

or D.D, Daudt, Counseling secretary.

ATTENTION SMOKERS—BE A QUITTER! Wellness Task Force and McKenzie-Willamette

Hospital are sponsoring smoking management clinics winter term. Smokers;
come to free orientation sessions at DTC 306, January 6, 1988, 5:15 to 6:30 p.m.
or PE 239 on January 7, 1988, 5:15 to 6:30 p.m. Watch for fliers in your
department. Stop smoking—for the health of it! For more information, call
Sue Thompson, ext. 2271; Joan English, ext. 2468; or Wendell Anderson, ext.
2923.

"LOSERS" WIN AGAIN - Fall term weight-loss contest results are in, and $180
will be divided and awarded to; Cherrill Hemminger and Larry Brown, tied for
first place with perfect scores; Sally Cover, third place; Marie Reid, fourth
place; and Anonymous, fifth place. Honorable mention t-shirts go to; Annette
Newman, Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, Celia Combest, Dee Vian, Sharon Texford,
and Maxine Simeone. The awards presentation is Wednesday, December 16, 2 p.m.
in the Board Room. Watch the Daily in January for more details of the brand
new contest beginning January 18. The Wellness Task Force wishes you a happy,
healthy holiday!

President Richard M. Turner, III, will be guest organist at theOF NOTE

11 a.m. service on December 27 at First Presbyterian Church of Cottage Grove.

MARKETING UPDATE - LCC*s Board of Education reviewed the College marketing
plan last week and allocated an additional $90,775 to ..underwrite previously
unfunded elements of the plan. The money will buy advertising; a television
and bus card campaign in February and March, additional radio ads, promotion
of new programs, a print effort to help attract adult students; publications;
higher quality paper and a color cover on the College catalog, an annual report
to distribute to opinion leaders, and a brochure aimed at the returning women
population; general recruitment; information display and Classline at Valley
River Center, an improved display for use in high schools and at community
events, expansion of the tour program to include employers and community lead
ers, and testing of a program to phone all applicants prior to their register
ing; high school market; updating of slide shows used in the schools, purchase
of a listing of seniors who take the SAT so that letters can be sent to them,
purchase of space in statewide community college viewbook; research; purchase
of software that will permit analysis of data, and additional needs assessment
activities which will include polling of employers.

MARKETING FAIR A SUCCESS - Thank you to all the staff who helped to make the
Marketing Fair a success. It was designed to show our own staff and the LCC
Board of Education what we are doing in marketing. Special thanks to Sara Baz,
Edna Kennel, Dee Tipping, Charlene Blinn, Vicki Ellison, Diane Prokop for
special arrangements; to Campus Services and Audiovisual staff for behind-the-
scenes help; and to presenters who described what is happening to the Board;
Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, Bob Marshall, Vicki Miller, Shan Titus, and Laura
Weaver. Thanks also to instructional staff who shared information about their

programs and departments at the Fair: Bob Way, Tom Reimer, Terry Hagberg,
Fred Loveys, Doug White, Judy Dresser, Carl Horstrup, Ted Kotsakis, Dick Reid,
Mabel Armstrong, Ron Mitchell, Pat John, Ted Lay, Tamara Pinkas, Sherold Barr,
Jim Piercey, Wendell Anderson, Dave Oatman, Debra Carroll, and Barbara Cardwell.
—Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement

A special thank you to those responsible for the lovely retire-
I shall always remember this time in my life.

APPRECIATION

ment party given me.
you who came to my party and wished me well made me almost wish I were staying--
but not quite! I shall always think of LCC and you who keep it going with
warmth and love." —Mary Gay, Personnel Services

All of

ADS

FOR SALE; Beautiful dining room set with 2 leaves in tablets 6 chairs. Cost
$1,000 new, now $600. Bedroom set, queen, box spring & mattress, 2 night
tables, dresser with mirror. Perfect. $2,400 new, now $1,200, Sue Kangas,
ABE-retired, 485-1457.

FOR SALE; Two Cerwin-Vega high energy, highly efficient stereo speakers in
excellent condition. $175. Tom Hickey, Social Science, ext.
822-3824 evenings.

2286 or

HAPPY HOLIDAYS!

Paid days are Thursday and Friday, December 24-25; Monday, December 28;
and Friday, January 1.



Tuesday, December 15, 1987
Week 12 of Fall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - Bookstore has extended hours to 7:30 p.m. today and tomorrow to buy
back used books.

CLOSINGS - The Daily ceases publication with this issue; back Monday, January
4. Send items to Editor Diane Prokop, ADM 210.

- Student Health closes at noon, Friday, December 18; reopens Monday,
January 4. In event of medical emergency, call Security, ext. 2558.

- Center Lab closes Monday, December 21; reopens Monday, January 4.

- Multicultural Center closes Monday, December 21; reopens Monday,
January 4.

- Women's Center closes Monday, December 21; reopens Monday, January
4.

- Marketing Office closes Monday, December 21; reopens Monday,
January 4.

- Bookstore closes at 12:30 p.m., Wednesday, December 23; reopens
8 a.m., Tuesday, December 29. Winter term textbooks available
December 29-30-31.

- Printing/Graphics closes Thursday, December 24; reopens Monday,
January 4.

TOMORROW - You're invited to attend a Brown Bag Coffee at the Downtown Center
from noon to 1 p.m. Community Education and Economic Development Division
is hosting. For details, call Lauri Patterson at ext. 2949.

AEROBICS FOR CHARITY - An aerobics class is scheduled for this week and next

to raise money for a dance scholarship. A donation of $10 is asked for
sessions that run from 12-noon to 1 p.m. December 14-17 and December 21-23
in P.E. 101. To participate, write a check to "LCC Foundation/Dance Scholar
ship" and present it to the P.E. Office, Be sure to get a receipt to take to
the first class.

MAINFRAME SHUTDOm - The mainframe will be running fall term grades from 5 p.m.
December 21 until 9 a.m. December 22. There will be no access to E-Mail, etc.,

during that overnight period.

DEADLINE FRIDAY - This Friday, December 18, is the last chance to help Santa
fill the gift list for abused persons at Womenspace shelter home. Needed are
cash or new or used "but good" toys, books and clothes for up-to-age-14 kids.
Call Sue Thompson, Health & P.E., at ext. 2271 or 2545 or 689-4487.

NEW ALL-TIME HIGH - Giving to United Way by LCC staff this year was up 15
percent over last year. Total giving, $9,406, surpassed the previous all-
time high reached in 1983 by $195- All units—classified, faculty, and
administrators—beat last year's giving totals,
keyperson.

faculty, and Jim Ellison led the administrators,
said the effort demonstrates "

to helping our neighbors help themselves,
"leadership and concerted effort."

Helen Hunter was campaign

Joyce Kofford led classified staff; Kathleen Wiederholt led the
President Richard Turner, III,

once again the depth of our caring and commitment
He praised the campaign team's

KLCC 89.7 FM has a variety of special gifts for the
airs at 10 a.m. with folk and acoustic

there is a

HOLIDAY PROGRAMMING

season. On December 20, "Festive Folk
music from the British Isles and North America. Christmas Eve,

Paul Winter Consort Winter Solstice Whole Earth Christmas Celebrat-
it's Handel's "Messiah" under

it's "A Gospel Christmas:

7:30 p.m.
ion." Christmas morning, from 9 a.m. to noon,
the baton of Helmut Rilling. At 8 p.m. on Christmas,
Music and Memories." To ring in the New Year, beginning at 7:30 p.m., the
"New Year's Eve Special" will feature live jazz from around the country.



NEED A 1988 CALENDAR?

selling wall calendars as a fundraising project. The 20-inch by 13-inch
calendars feature full-color pictures of Soviet and American citizens,

Joe Kremers, ext. 2434 in Social Science, or D.D. Daudt, Counseling secretary,
at ext. 2328 to see or order calendars.

Members of the Eugene-Soviet Sister City Program are

Contact

ATTENTION SMOKERS—BE A QUITTER! Wellness Task Force and McKenzie-Willamette

Hospital are sponsoring smoking management clinics winter term. Smokers:
come to free orientation sessions at DTC 306, January 6, 1988, 5:15 to 6:30 p.m.
or PE 239 on January 7, 1988, 5:15 to 6:30 p.m. Watch for fliers in your
department. Stop smoking—for the health of it! For more information, call
Sue Thompson, ext. 2271; Joan English, ext. 2468; or Wendell Anderson, ext.
2923.

"LOSERS" WIN AGAIN - Fall term weight-loss contest results are in, and $180
will be divided and awarded to; Cherrill Hemminger and Larry Brown, tied for
first place with perfect scores; Sally Gover, third place; Marie Reid, fourth
place; and Anonymous, fifth place. Honorable mention t-shirts go to; Annette
Newman, Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, Celia Combest, Dee Vian, Sharon Texford,
and Maxine Simeone. The awards presentation is Wednesday, December 16, 2 p.m.
in the Board Room. Watch the Daily in January for more details of the brand
new contest beginning January 18. The Wellness Task Force wishes you a happy,
healthy holiday!

- President Richard M. Turner, III, will be guest organist at the
service on December 27 at First Presbyterian Church of Cottage Grove.

MARKETING UPDATE - LCC's Board of Education reviewed the College marketing
plan last week and allocated an additional $90,775 to.underwrite previously
unfunded elements of the plan. The money will buy advertising; a television
and bus card campaign in February and March, additional radio ads, promotion
of new programs, a print effort to help attract adult students; publications:
higher quality paper and a color cover on the College catalog, an annual report
to distribute to opinion leaders, and a brochure aimed at the returning women
population; general recruitment; information display and Classline at Valley
River Center, an improved display for use in high schools and at community
events, expansion of the tour program to include employers and community lead
ers, and testing of a program to phone all applicants prior to their register
ing; high school market; updating of slide shows used in the schools, purchase
of a listing of seniors who take the SAT so that letters can be sent to them,
purchase of space in statewide community college viewbook; research; purchase
of software that will permit analysis of data, and additional needs assessment
activities which will include polling of employers.

MARKETING FAIR A SUCCESS - Thank you to all the staff who helped to make the
Marketing Fair a success.
Board of Education what we are doing in marketing.
Edna Kennel, Dee Tipping, Charlene Blinn, Vicki Ellison, Diane Prokop for
special arrangements; to Campus Services and Audiovisual staff for behind-the-
scenes help; and to presenters who described what is happening to the Board:
Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, Bob Marshall, Vicki Miller, Shan Titus, and Laura
Weaver. Thanks also to instructional staff who shared information about their

programs and departments at the Fair: Bob Way, Tom Reimer, Terry Hagberg,
Fred Loveys, Doug White,-Judy Dresser, Carl Horstrup, Ted Kotsakis, Dick Reid,
Mabel Armstrong, Ron Mitchell, Pat John, Ted Lay, Tamara Pinkas, Sherold Barr,
Jim Piercey, Wendell Anderson, Dave Oatman, Debra Carroll, and Barbara Cardwell.
—Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement

OF NOTE

11 a.m.

It was designed to show our own staff and the LCC
Special thanks to Sara Baz,

A special thank you to those responsible for the lovely retire-
All of

APPRECIATION

ment party given me. I shall always remember this time in my life,
you who came to my party and wished me well made me almost wish I were staying—
but not quite! I shall always think of LCC and you who keep it going with
warmth and love." —Mary Gay, Personnel Services

ADS

FOR SALE: Beautiful dining room set with 2 leaves in table, & 6 chairs.
$1,000 new, now $600. Bedroom set, queen, box spring & mattress, 2 night
tables, dresser with mirror. Perfect.
ABE-retired, 485-1457.

FOR SALE: Two Cerwin-Vega high energy, highly efficient stereo speakers in
excellent condition. $175.

822-3824 evenings.

Cost

$2,400 new, now $1,200. Sue Kangas,

2286 orTom Hickey, Social Science, ext.

HAPPY HOLIDAYS!

Thursday and Friday, December 24-25; Monday, December 28;Paid days are
and Friday, January 1.


